BILL KORTZ, MEMBER 38TH LEGISLATIVE DISTRICT

CAPITOL OFFICE: 6B EAST WING P.O. BOX 20203B HARRISBURG, PENNSYLVANIA 17120-2038 PHONE: (717) 787-8175 FAX: (711) 780-4783

DISTRICT OFFICES: 751 PITTSBURGH MCKEESPORT BOULEVARD DRAVOSBURG, PENNSYLVANIA 15034 PHONE: (412) 466-1940 FAX: (412) 460-3023

5101 OLD CLAIRTON ROAD PITTSBURGH, PENNSYLVANIA 15236 PHONE: (412) 886-2870 FAX: (412) 886-2871

E-MAIL: BKORTZ@PAHOUSE.NET WEB SITE: WWW.PAHOUSE.COM/KORTZ



House of Representatives Commonwealth of Pennsylvania Harrisburg

COMMITTEES

APPROPRIATIONS
AGING & OLDER ADULT SERVICES
FINANCE
CONSUMER AFFAIRS
VETERANS AFFAIRS & EMERGENCY
PREPAREDNESS

CAUCUSES

ALZHEIMERS, CO-CHAIR
PRO-LIFE
FIREFIGHTERS
STEEL
OIL & GAS
SPORTSMENS
SPEAKER MUHLENBERG GERMAN-AMERICAN

February 28, 2011

TO:

Members of the House of Representatives

FROM:

Representative Bill Kortz

RE:

Co-sponsorship of legislation establishing a Police Fuel

Reimbursement Fund

MEMORANDUM

In the near future, I plan to reintroduce legislation that will amend Title 75 (Vehicles) of the Pennsylvania Consolidated Statutes by establishing a Police Fuel Reimbursement Fund and related police fuel reimbursement charge.

Specifically, this legislation would establish a \$12 surcharge on a conviction and violation of Section 3362 (relating to maximum speed limits) of the Vehicle Code. Revenues associated with this surcharge would be remitted to the Commonwealth for deposit into a Police Fuel Reimbursement Fund, which the legislation also establishes.

The bill also contains a provision establishing the Police Fuel Reimbursement Fund in the State Treasury. Revenues deposited into the fund would be used as reimbursement to police departments in the Commonwealth based upon quarterly annual reports, which must be submitted to the treasury. Funds would be distributed to the issuing authorities based on the total number of convictions resulting in the surcharge of Section 3362. After all annual reimbursements have been made to the issuing authorities, the remaining balance of the fund shall be paid to the Pennsylvania State Police.

If you would like to co-sponsor this legislation, please contact Stephanie Jackson at (717) 787-8175 or by e-mail at sjackson@pahouse.net.